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December 2, 2011

Robert D. Colburn, Research Coordinator

IEEE History Center

Rutgers University

39 Union Street

New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Dear Robert:
 
It is Corning’s understanding that the IEEE organization is currently reviewing a nomination for a milestone plaque placement in recognition of Corning’s invention of the first low-loss optical fiber. We are very proud of our innovation legacy, including this specific life-changing invention, and we are honored to be considered for this recognition. 

Should the nomination be approved, Corning Incorporated will be pleased to display the plaque at our central R&D location at Sullivan Park in Painted Post, New York.  Sullivan Park is the actual site where the first low-loss optical fiber was developed by Drs. Robert Maurer, Peter Schultz and Donald Keck in 1970. Not only is it the location of the invention; 
Sullivan Park is still the primary global location for materials research and product develop-ment efforts for Corning Incorporated. 
Our Sullivan Park campus is privately owned by Corning Incorporated and has a constant security presence. The plaque would be displayed in an area just in front of the main lobby of the R&D facility, and would be accessible to the public. Visitors simply press a button to reach security personnel who permit entrance to the area.
We await the results of the nomination with great anticipation. If there are any questions regarding the potential plaque placement, I would be happy to respond.
With best regards,
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